
Minutes of the Lake Region Shooting Sports Association 

Meeting date 11/13/13 

Called to order, a monthly meeting of the LRSSA club was held at the lower level of the Memorial 

Building in Devils Lake, ND. Club President Norm Howard called the meeting to order at 7 PM. 

Attending the meeting was Mark, Gary, Rick, Norm, Lee T., Jose, Darin. 

Secretary Report 

Mark read the minutes for the meeting held 10/9/13. Motion was made by Rick to approve the minutes, 

motion seconded by Gary all voted in favor.  

Treasurer Report 

Rick reported we are in good shape, bills are paid and the new scoring system has been paid for. 

Discussion took place about the mower.  

Membership Report 

Gary reported Jose signed up the 150th paid member. 

Old Business 

Concealed weapons class went well. 

Jose reported options for repairing the garage at the outdoor range. Best to remove the floor, discussion 

took place on building up the floor and replacing the door. Jose will check if the Guards would be 

interested in doing this project for training. 

Discussion took place for setting a second outdoor range cleanup day before deer rifle sight in day. 

Decision was made to set clean up days at future meeting. 

No update on the indoor range at Camp Grafton. 

Benson County sent a letter asking for help with their Archery program. The club will give them contacts 

to people who can help them. The club does not have expertise for an Archery program, Rick will reply 

to the request. 

A 4H meeting is scheduled for November 25th in Penn, ND. 

Deer rifle sight in day went well. 

New Business 

Rick reported that he would like to hold an Air Rifle match during the gun show in. He wants to make 

sure there are no conflicts and hopes it will bring in more people to the Gun Show. He knows of an 

Archery match and will check into scheduling it. 

Darin said he will check on the plans for having food at the Gun Show. Flyers have been sent out to 

previous attendees. 



Discussion took place on Gun Show advertising. It was reported that we will advertise in the local 

papers, NRA Magazine as well as the Grand Forks paper and local TV events channel. 

Rick reported that we are registered as the new tax status with the State but waiting for the Feds. 

Next CWL class is scheduled for December 7th and Rick is now a certified instructor. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM. 

 

Minutes summited by Mark Stein  

 

 


